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Honorable commissioners, 

Please use your broad discretionary powers to determine that my protest and ability to participate in 

this docket should not be dismissed because of a technical error on my part in not serving notice of my 

Motion to Deny Applican’ts Motion to Dismiss the Protests Herein. 

1) I am not an attorney, rather a member of the public trying to navigate the litigation process that KCC 

forces citizens into if they want to protest a UIC permit application, there being no public comments 

period allowed and no hearing at which the public is allowed to speak or ask questions. 

2) In the Thrasher hearing (Docket 18-CONS-3196-CUIC), Commissioner Albrecht characterized a clear 

violation of regulations by staff member Rene Stucky in overriding a commission order as an “honest 

mistake.” I would ask that my failure to serve notice of my motion be similarly characterized as an 

“honest mistake”.  

3) As a member of the public, my concerns and interest are not addressed by staff. In the recent 

Thrasher hearing (Docket 18-CONS-3196-CUIC), staff counsel announced her presence by saying she 

represented “staff and the public” and yet in her opening and closing remarks in both the Hadl (Docket 

18-CONS-3195-CUIC) and the Thrasher hearings, she failed to address any concerns expressed by the 

public and by Douglas County in dozens of written protest letters.  

4) As commissioners with the solemn duty to protect the water of Kansas, it seems clear that you would 

want to hear the questions and concerns I have about the Doll lease in making your determination 

about whether to approve the application, rather than only hearing from the echo chamber of the 

regulated community and KCC staff, a staff that testified in Thrasher that they routinely assist the 

regulated community in filling out forms and conducting research rather than requiring the regulated 

community to comply with the regulations because “it’s quicker,” creating the strong impression that 

staff views its role as advancing the interests of the regulated community rather than those of the 

public. 

5) I am sending a copy of this response to the entire service list. 

Respectfully, 

Cindy Hoedel, 205 Mercer St., Matfield Green, KS 66862 
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